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Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair    August 24th, 2019   

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     10:30 am 783-0855 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Thursday      7:00 pm        263-0385 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Canadian Rangers Every Other Monday  7:00 pm (306) 716-4722 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club Elementary  Fridays  3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Tuesdays      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursdays      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Thursday     7:00 pm 783-1194 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s    2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  

Whist     Mondays      7:00 pm 
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DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE 
YOUTH VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR AWARD 2021 

 

The District is looking for YOUR NOMINATIONS! Do you know a person or 
persons between the ages of 13 and 19 who has made a positive contribution 
to the community on a volunteer basis such as developing a project, serving 
on a committee and/or other volunteer work with organizations and groups.  
Youth in this category may display outstanding qualities, provide leadership, 

support their peers, overcome challenges and/or contribute to their community 
in a meaningful way. 

 

One person will be awarded the title of Hudson's Hope  
'YOUTH VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR' 

 

 Their name will be added to the plaque in the District foyer. A monetary do-
nation of $1,000 will be given to the club, organization or charity  

of the winner’s choice or can be used in the form of a bursary. 
 

Deadline for nominations is April 15, 2021. 
 

Let us recognize the youth in our community! Nominate that special someone 
that is always volunteering in your club, organization or event and show them 

how much they are appreciated! 
 

Youth Volunteer Appreciation Nomination forms are available at the District 
Office, on the Hudson’s Hope Website, or send in the following information via 

email to clerk@hudsonshope.ca.  
Please put ‘Volunteer Appreciation’ in the subject line or fill out form below. 
 

Name of Volunteer: ______________________________________________ 

Contribution to the Community: ___________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________ 

Name of Nominee: ______________________________________________ 

Telephone No.: _________________________________________________ 

mailto:clerk@hudsonshope.ca
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DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE 
VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR AWARD 2021 

 

The District is looking for YOUR NOMINATIONS! Do you know a person or  
persons who excel at volunteering OR someone who really fills a need in the 

community?   
 

One person will be awarded the title of Hudson's Hope  
'VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR' 

 

 Their name will be added to the plaque in the District foyer and a monetary  
donation will be awarded to the club, organization or charity of the winner's 

choice. 
 

Deadline for nominations is April 15, 2021. 
 

Let us honour those who give back to the community! Nominate that special    
someone that is always volunteering in your club, organization or event and 

show them how much they are appreciated! 
 

Volunteer Appreciation Nomination forms are available at the District Office, on 
the Hudson’s Hope Website, or send in the following information via email to 

clerk@hudsonshope.ca  
 

A monetary donation will also be given to the club, organization or charity of 
the winner’s choice.   
 

Please put ‘Volunteer Appreciation’ in the subject line or fill out form below. 

Name of Volunteer: ______________________________________________ 

Contribution to the Community: ___________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________

_______________________________________________________________ 

Name of Nominee: ______________________________________________ 

Telephone No.: _________________________________________________ 

mailto:clerk@hudsonshope.ca
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Homeowner Information 

to Building Permits  
 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope wants to assist homeowners and contractors to avoid unnec-
essary delays and expense in planning and construction of residential projects. Below ex-
plains when permits are required, requirements for the permit, possible other documents 
that may be required and other information to assist you in obtaining your building permit. 
Additional information is available at the District Office or online at www.hudsonshope.ca  
 

A BUILDING PERMIT IS REQUIRED TO: 

•construct a new home; 

•locate mobile / modular home; 

•construct a commercial, industrial or public use building; 

•construct a new accessory building e.g., carport, farm building, garage or storage shed; 

•renovate existing buildings; 

•undertake any structural work such as interior partitions; 

•enclose a porch or roof over a sundeck; 

•move or demolish a building; 

•re-roof a building; 

•reconstruct after damage; 

•plumbing system changes; 
 

INFORMATION TO BE SUBMITTED WITH A BUILDING PERMIT APPLICATION 
 

The following items must be supplied along with a completed Building Permit Application 

before a Building Permit can be issued. A Building Permit fee is based on the value of the 

building or structure and will be calculated by the Building Official. 
 

1. BUILDING PLANS 

Two sets of detailed building plans. If you cannot draw the necessary building or site plans, 

then you should obtain the services of a qualified person. 
 

Example Floor Plans 

- scale not less than 1:50 metric (1/4 inch to 1 foot);      - all rooms, size and use of each;  
- size and location of windows and doors;     - all dimensions; 
- location of all plumbing fixtures;      - finished and unfinished areas; — 
- location of all mechanical equipment. 
 

 
Foundation & First Floor Plan 

Cross Sectional Plans 
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2. SITE PLAN 

− full legal description of lot: lot number, plan 
number; district lot number (from your tax no-
tice or Title); 

− lot dimensions; 

− adjoining street names; 

− locations and uses of existing and proposed 
buildings or additions; 

− distances from all property lines for existing and 
proposed buildings or additions; 

− location of legal road access to the property; 

− size, location and number of parking spaces; 

− existing and proposed wells or other water 
sources; 

− location of existing or proposed sewage disposal 
fields on property; 

− location of any watercourses on property show-
ing distances from existing or proposed buildings 
or additions; 

 
 

This information is intended to assist 
the general public in applying for a  

Building Permit within the  
District of Hudson’s Hope. 

 

BUILDING INSPECTIONS (Typical) 
 

The Building Bylaw requires inspections at the following stages of construction; 
 

− Footings - prior to pouring concrete. 

− Backfilling - after completion of damp-proofing, drain tile, and drain rock (if required), but 
prior to backfilling. 

− Plumbing - before any part of the plumbing system is covered. 

− Framing - after the entire rough-in plumbing, electrical and mechanical equipment is in-
stalled and the framing is completed to lockup stage, but prior to insulating. 

− Insulation and Vapour Barrier - after all insulation and vapour barriers are installed, but 
prior to covering. 

− Final - when the building or portion thereof is completed and ready for occupancy, but 
prior to occupancy thereof. 

 

An Occupancy Certificate is required prior to occupancy of a building. In order for an          
Occupancy Certificate to be issued, all inspections above must be approved. 

Elevation Plans 
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The past few weeks have been slow with the River of the Peace Metis  
Society. It is hard to hold any events or even meetings with the COVID-19 
problems we are facing. Members wishing to pre-register for the COVID-19 
vaccine can sign up at www.mnbc.ca/portal/login.  This is for Metis people 
18yrs +. 
 

We also have two new mental health programs for Metis people. This is for 
counseling sessions with counselors, psychologists or psychiatrists. This is also 
accessible on the MNBC portal site.  
 

MNBC contributed funds to our Society to help members and the community 
in these trying times of COVID-19. We have purchased food certificates and 
distributed them in our community. We are still aiding those in need when 
we are able to. We are grateful to be able to do this for our community 
members. The cold Arctic blast we had for a couple of weeks didn't help mat-
ters. Frozen pipes were experienced by quite a few. 
 

We have partnered with Double H Saddle Club to apply for a Co-op Commu-
nity Spaces funding grant. These funds will go towards environmental conser-
vation, urban agriculture and recreation. 
 

Our office has been closed due to the pandemic situation but when we do go 
in, we check our messages and emails so if you need assistance, please leave 
a message.   
 

We are all trying to stay safe and practice social distancing. Please note that 
masks are required when visiting our office. When we re-open, our hours will 
be posted. 
 

Phone: 250-783-2034  
Email: riverofthepeacemetis@gmail.com 
 

River of the Peace Métis Society 

COMMUNITY REPORT 
February  2021 

http://www.mnbc.ca/portal/login
mailto:riverofthepeacemetis@gmail.com
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Perhaps the best incentive for    
getting your dog licensed is that it 
increases your chances of getting 
your pet back if they get lost.  
 
Licensing your dog with the District 
means staff are able to contact you 
if someone finds your dog. 
 
It's Easy and Inexpensive 
 
The cost is $10.00 if your pet is 
spayed or neutered or $30.00 if 
they are not. Stop by and pick up 
your license at the District Office, it 
only takes a few minutes. 
 
Reduced Fines 

 
In case we get Lost…. 

Reminder….  
 

2020 Dog Licenses  
expired on  

December 31st.  
 

 

Why Should I  
License My Dog? 

The Fee for a dog picked up at 
large is $60.00. There is an addi-
tional fee of $60.00 if they are not 
licensed (this does not include any 
boarding fees, if applicable). 

Now Available  
Business  
Licenses 

The 2021 Business License  
statements have been mailed out. If 

you no longer require your  
Business License, please call the 

District Office to have your license 
cancelled. If you do not have a 

business license or are unsure if you 
require one, please stop in or  

call for more information. 
 

Bylaw No. 504, 1994 clearly states 
“that no person shall carry on, with-
in the Municipality, any business 
unless he or she is the holder of a 
valid and subsisting license issued 
to him or her under the bylaw by 
the License Inspector and shall pay 
therefore, to the License Inspector, 
the sum stated in the bylaw”. The 
annual cost for a business license is 
$50.00 

If you are operating a business 
without a license, you are in direct 
violation of Bylaw No. 504.  

A “business” is defined as any  
activity in which you receive  

monetary compensation for any 
services that you may  

provide within the community. 
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 20 calls for service between January 26th and February 
22nd.  39 written violations and warning tickets were issued to drivers between the above 
dates, with 21 of those violations being speeding in the school zone along Beattie Drive.  High-
way and road safety continues to be a big focus for the Hudson’s Hope RCMP with the school 
zone along Beattie Drive and the construction zones along Hwy 29 being the largest focuses for 
traffic enforcement at this time. 
  
On January 31st, ‘Twas a dark wintery night when Cpl. Gardner of the Hudson’s Hope RCMP de-
cided to make a routine patrol along Hwy 29, East of town, but unknown to him, this was not 
going to turn out to be a routine patrol! While braving the snowy winter conditions of the 
Northern highway, Cpl. Gardner came upon two giants of the North, aka: moose, that had just 
made the decision to cross over the highway, in front of the moving police vehicle. Cpl. Gardner 
had just enough time to say a few choice words (*#@!) before colliding with one of the large 
beasts, resulting in the moose striking the fender and causing it to land on the windshield, 
shattering the window and covering Cpl. Gardner in sharp shiny specks of glass.  Cpl. Gardner 
was able to keep the police vehicle on the road due to his expert police driving skills, and upon 
coming to a stop and exiting the vehicle, it was found that the moose had gotten up and trotted 
off, leaving only some fur, a smashed up police vehicle, and a bit of its pride in its tracks. Cpl 
Gardner incurred minor injuries, however the police vehicle was deemed un-road worthy and 
was towed from scene.  
 
This event is a good reminder that drivers in the area need to always be not only vigilant, but 
also prepared for instances like the above where one could find themselves stranded on the 
side of the road for several hours in cold climate conditions. We recommend having even a 
small survival/emergency bag on-hand that can contain items such as a blanket, gloves, toques, 
non-perishable foods such as granola bars, nuts, etc., road flares or strobes, and a flashlight.  
 
On February 4th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP was contacted by a local resident after approximate-
ly 14 horses had escaped their enclosure and decided to take a road trip along Hwy 29, ending 
up in the fields along the Farrell Creek Rd. Though very reluctant at leaving their new found 
tasty fields, the horses were rounded up with the assistance of some locals from the Hudson’s 
Hope Saddle Club, and with police closing off the highway for a short duration, the fugitive 
horses were driven westward along the highway, and back into their enclosure at the bottom 
of the hill with little issue.  
 
On February 4th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report from an individual who was work 
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ing along the banks of the Peace River, who found what he believed could be human bones 
protruding from the frozen ground. Being that the bones could not be removed from the fro-
zen topsoil, pictures were forwarded to an Anthropologist who was able to later confirm the 
bones to be non-human but that of a large animal, possibly a bear.  However, this Constable is 
still holding onto the idea that they could be bones from that of a Peace Area Sasquatch.  
 
On February 11th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of an odd looking moose roam-
ing along Beryl Prairie Rd. Upon further inspection, it was deemed that a young bison had es-
caped its enclosure to seek greener fields. Owners of the escapee were immediately notified 
and the young bison was herded back to its enclosure with no issues.  
 
On February 15th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of an ATV that was observed 
driving along Twelve Mile Rd. with 2x passengers that were seen carrying firearms. Though it 
was within the late season cow elk hunting period, police attended the area to search out the 
individuals to confirm that they were abiding by the 400m no shoot area that is along the en-
tirety of the Twelve Mile Rd. Police located the individuals and confirmed that they were up to 
date on the rules and regulations for that area.  
 
Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the Hudson’s 
Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime Stoppers at 1-800-222-
8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca for advice on submitting tips online and to browse the 
areas “Most Wanted” page.  
 
Cst. Erich Schmidt 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP  

Please remove all the snow from your 
vehicle before driving. That includes, 
lights, license plates, windows, your 

hood, trunk and roof. Snow on the flat 
surfaces of your vehicle can blow or 
slide over your windshield obscuring 
your view or blow into the path of a 
trailing vehicle blocking their view. In 
the 2-3 minutes it takes to warm up 

your car, you can clear the snow, mak-
ing it safer for you and other motorists. 

WINTER DRIVING SAFETY TIPS 

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca
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Help first responders find you when every second counts. 

9904 

The Importance of a 
Properly displaying your civic number on your house or at the end of your driveway 
ensures fast emergency response for the AMBULANCE, FIRE and POLICE Services. 
Precious minutes can pass while the emergency vehicle attempts to locate the emer-
gency incident.   
 

It is strongly recommended that you ensure that a civic address is posted with the 
following guidelines in place: 
 

• the civic address the District has assigned to the premises must be displayed on 
the principal building on the premises and must be legible from a minimum dis-
tance of fifteen (15) metres; 

• where a building is set back from the street or roadway fronting the property such 
that the assigned street address is not clearly legible from the street or roadway, 
or where landscaping or architectural appurtenances or other obstructions obstruct 
the address, the assigned street address shall also be displayed at the driveway 
entrance from the street or road serving the building on a weather-resistant sign 
permanently mounted on a post and visible from all direction of traffic flow; and 

• letters or numbers displayed on a building must be of a colour which contrasts 
with the background colour of the building or sign. 

 

More information on how to properly display your civic address can be found in the 
Fire Protection and Life Safety Bylaw 775, contact the District office at (250)783-
9901 for more information. 

 
On February 7, 2021, Hudson’s Hope Emergency Services Personnel took to the 
streets of Hudson’s Hope to get an overview of how visible addresses are in the 
District.  
It was noted that several addresses would be very difficult to locate in an emergen-
cy situation, due to no address being posted, addresses in dark or hard to see plac-
es and addresses being blocked by overgrown trees or bushes. Several addresses 
were noted to be well lit or reflective and very effective to locate quickly.  
The Hudson’s Hope Emergency Services will be working together over the next few 
months on how to improve the visibility of addresses in the area. 
Cpl. Rob Gardner 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP 
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CAN’T SEE IT CAN’T SMELL IT CAN’T HEAR IT 

HEADACHES AND 
CONFUSION 

CARBON MONOXIDE (CO) IS A TOXIC GAS  

COLORLESS AND ODOURLESS  

IT CAN CAUSE SERIOUS ILLNESS,  

EVEN DEATH IF IT GOES UNDETECTED 

KNOW THE SYMPTOMS OF CARBON MONOXIDE (CO) POISONING 

DIZZINESS BREATHLESSNESS LOSS OF  
CONSCIOUSNESS 

NAUSEA 

 Fireplace Furnace Water 
Heater 

Stove 
Portable 
fuel fired 
generator 

Dryer Portable 
Fuel Heater 
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Attention Property Owners— 
Home Owner Grant Update 

Please see Province website for full details gov.bc.ca/
homeownergrant or phone 1-888-355-2700. If you 

have any questions, please call  
Tonia Alexander 250-783-9901. 

Effective 2021, all home owner grant appli-
cations are submitted directly to the prov-
ince. Residents in municipalities no longer 

apply through their municipal office.   

http://www.gov.bc.ca/homeownergrant
http://www.gov.bc.ca/homeownergrant
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Not Accepted 
• Spray paint cans (call the RCBC Hotline 

1-800-667-4321 or check Recyclepedia) 
• Aerosol cans with any contents remain-

ing 
• Propane cylinders (call the RCBC Hot-

line 1-800-667-4321 or 
check Recyclepedia) 

• Foil-lined cardboard take-out containers 
and lids 

• Aluminum beverage containers can be 
returned to depot for deposit refund or 
included in container recycling 

Aluminum is recycled into new aluminum containers, road signs and window frames.  

Accepted Materials 
• Aluminum cans and lids used for food 
• Aluminum foil wrap and foil take-out 

containers, including pie plates, food 
trays, etc. 

• Empty aluminum aerosol containers 
used for food, air fresheners, shaving 
cream, deodorant, hairspray, foam insu-
lation, etc. 

 Where Accepted 
• Recycle BC depots 

Multi-family collection 
• Curbside Collection 

 
 
 
 
 
Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. Let’s hope the worst of winter is 
behind us and warm sunny days are ahead. 
 

March is usually quiet for the Lions Club, but we may be doing something for 
Mother’s Day in May. Like everything else, it is dependent on Covid-19 numbers 
and what Dr. Henry says we are able to do. We may not be able to have our regu-
lar Steak and Lobster Dinner, but we are hoping we will be able to do something. 
In the meantime, I hope everyone is staying safe and following the Covid proto-
cols. 
 

If you want to lend a hand and become a member, check out our Facebook page 
@hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at lionsclubhh@gmail.com. We are always 
looking for new members! 
 

“We make a living by what we get, but we make a life by what we give” Winston 
Churchill. 
 

Submitted with pride 
 

     

http://www.rcbc.ca/recyclepedia/search
http://www.rcbc.ca/recyclepedia/search
https://recyclebc.ca/where-to-recycle/find-depot/
mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
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SOLUTION TO  
LAST MONTHS PUZZLE 

IS ON PAGE 34 

 

MARCH PUZZLE 
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Have you ever wondered about the pioneers that came to Hudson’s Hope in the early 
days? Have you wondered why? Or what brought them? In Hudson’s Hope, many of the 
pioneers, (both men and women) that came to the area, came as traders or to settle, 
farm, and trap.  

Reginald Wither Shaw – who was more commonly know as 
Dudley or Uncle Dudley was a beloved member of the com-
munity. He arrived in Canada from England in 1903, traveling 
west to Lloydminster.  He stayed there for a couple of years, 
but felt called to country life in the bush where he could 
trap. He travelled west and then north reaching the Peace 
River region in 1907. He ended up getting work in Fort St 
John, trapping in Bear River. He arrived in Hudson’s Hope in 
1912 along with Tom Jamieson.  Dudley spent his time trap-
ping, cooking in the occasional camp, and working in the 
Hudson’s Bay Store (the present day Museum). He was 
known for his beans – which according to legend were 
“deadly” – which may have been how he received his nick-

name of Dudley. He passed away in his sleep in 1965, 
and is buried in the pioneer cemetery overlooking the 
Town that he loved.  

**** 
The museum is always looking for volunteers if you 
have a keen interest in history or would just like to 
learn a little more about the valley we live in.  Come 
out and volunteer – we have lots of scanning and ac-
cessioning of historical photos and artifacts to be done – training is provided.  
The Next Historical Society meeting date will be announced via PSA, and on our web-
site, once we are able to be together again! If you would like any further information, 
please call the Museum at (250) 783-5735 or by email at hhmuseum@pris.ca 

March hours are Monday to Friday 9-4 pm.  Please call ahead to check hours as we 
have limited staff during the winter months.  Elinor Morrissey-Cole  – Museum Curator 



The Bulletin                                                                                                20                                                                                             March 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
 1 2 3 4 5 6 

 

7 8 
 

9 
 

10 
 

11 12 13 
 

14 
 

15 
 

16 
 

17 18 19 20 

21 22 
 

23 
 

24 25 26 

 
27 

28 29 30 31    

M A RC H 2 0 21  

10701 Kruger St.  
Box 450 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
V0C 1V0 

 

PH: 250.783.9455 
Email: w6ranch@gmail.com 

  
 
 
 
 

 

Lease & Road Construction / Maintenance  
Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Custom Crushing & Screening  
Lowbedding Services  

Pilot Car Services  
Fencing  

Fusion Welding 
Erosion Control 
Labour Crews 

Residential Landscaping 

Ty Olsen  
General Manager  

250.320.9835 
 

Darwin Watson 
Owner 

250-783-3019 

Spring Break 

Spring Break 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 2 
 

Good Friday 

3 
 

4 5 
 
 

Easter Monday 

6 7 8 9 10 

11 
 

12 
 

13 
 

14 15 
 

16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 
 

24 

25 
 

26 27 28 29 30  

 A P R IL  2 0 21  

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR IN 
STORE FLYER  

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

OPENING 
HOURS 

A Proud Member 
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HUDSON’S HOPE  

HAWKS 

Hudson’s Hope Elementary
Student of Week Awards 

 

January 25 to January 29, 2021 
Annabelle Zandbergen, Mason Morey, Lincoln Cryderman, Gemma Swanson,  

Isabella Hart, Mackenzie Koehn-King, James Gortman, Sierra Musyowski,  
Tristan Beam 

 

February 1 to February 5, 2021 
Rylee McConnell, Mason Moyer, Lila Allen-Garbutt, Sawyer Tricker, Cameron  

Gonwick, Anna Needham, Tad Simpson, Madelyn Aldridge, Katrina McConnell, 
Shantal Jean Allera, Abby Redekop, Julia Wiens, Noah Hart, Angela Simpson,  

Taylor Sanderson, Lucas Beam  
 

February 8 to February 12, 2021 

Karsyn Walker, Halle Beebe, Gemma Swanson, Lily Gortman, Katrina McConnell, 
Brigid Rhymer-Stephenson, Vayda-Mae Herbison, Serenity Johnston-Rivers, Tereza 

Schenk, Jenna Roberts, Brenna Rice, Wren Naisby 
 

February 15 to February 19, 2021 

Gus Vince-Olsen, Kyla McLane, Hunter Koehn-King, Carolie McLane, Quinn 
Gunderson, Eden Forrester, Jude Vince-Olsen, Ryder Stafford, Broc Fortin. 

 

Pink Shirt Day: Thank you to our many students and staff who showed their sup-
port for being kind to others! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Work Ethics Honour Roll:  Congratulations to the following students for earning 
their way onto the Work Ethic’s Honour Roll for Semester One, Term Two: 
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s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
Grade 7:  Damian Aldridge, Madison Beebe, Hadley Gilliss, Mike Gort-
man, Keegan Lepine, Ayden Quibell, Oro Weder. 

Grade 8: Brynn Beswick, Gideon Deardorff, Jessa Deitner, Julia Haagsman, Noah 
Hart, Quentin Kenny, Jackie Lapierre, Billie Naisby, Vina Novin, James Redekop, 
Kayla Stuber, Keaton Vig. 

Grade 9: Lucas Beam, Oksana Gortman, Sean Hodgkinson, Cole Norton, Annika 
Quibell, Taylor Sanderson, Eva Schenk, Angela Simpson. 

Grade 10: Keirsten Deitner, Ilya Gortman, Robyn Haagsman, Ginger Lucas-
Jarnagin, Summer Matheson, Emma Redekop, Quinn Rice, Hannah Searls, Leneya 
Vig, Nero Weder. 

Grade 11: Xavier Beam, Janascia Haagsman, Davida Naisby, Katelyn Norton, Jen-
na Roberts, Austin Taylor, Pasco Weder, Sarah Trask. 

Grade 12: Dylan Beswick, Josh Deitner, Dina Gortman, Josh Kisser, Bella Lucas-
Jarnagin, Wren Naisby, Emma Ravanello, Cassidy Reschke, Brenna Rice. 
 

HUDSON’S HOPE  

HAWKS 
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Flower Planting: Mrs. Bach’s students have 
been having a lot of fun preparing for Spring.  They have 
been planting a variety of flower seeds, and plan to sell some 
at the Farmer’s Market as a fundraiser, as well as brighten up 
the Dale Stark Memorial Garden.  Great work HAWKS! 

 

 

 

HUDSON’S HOPE  

HAWKS 
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Congratulations to our Horsemanship students for a fine Semester.  All of 
our students greatly improved their skills.  James Redekop and Angela 
Simpson also earned their “Stage 1” certification.  Great work HAWKS! 

 

02.10.21 - 1:30 am - 9lb 5oz - 23in 
 

Proud Parents, Natilie & Brett 
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COVID-19 
prevention 
restrictions 
in effect for 
all library 

users. 

Amber Norton, Library Director 

Please pay special attention to provincial 
health orders to avoid any confusion or disap-
pointment with these new regulations upon 
entry to the library.  As per the provincial reg-
ulations, masks are required in public spaces.  
Please see the following website for up to 
date information.   
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/
safety/emergency-preparedness-response
-recovery/covid-19-provincial-support/
restrictions 

Please note that if you are medically unable to 
wear a mask, for the safety and mental wellbe-
ing of anyone working or using the library, we 
would prefer if you set an appointment on 
Monday for Vulnerable access or an appoint-
ment for Contactless Take-Out Service.   
Item Returns and Drop-Offs: All normal 
book returns and donations are only accepted 

Please pay careful 
attention to our 
signage on the 

exterior entryway  
window.  

Restrictions may 
be lifted, reinstat-
ed or amended at 

any time. 
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in the exterior book drop due to quarantining protocols.  
Did you know… that we take collection recommendations from our patrons?  We can’t 
always buy everything that is recommended but can usually bring it in from another library.  
A handful of our books each month are based on direct patron recommendations.  If you 
would like to recommend a book, please email your recommendation to hlibrary@pris.ca. 
Canada Reads: The library has all of the Canada Reads books are here!  Most of the usual 
readers have been through them already, so if you are interested in reading any of them, 
please do not hesitate in contacting the library to check one out.  Patrons may only take out 
only one Canada Reads contender title at a time and each book has a 7 day max loan period 
so that other patrons have a chance to read them before they go head-to-head March 8-11.  
Check out our Canada Reads display in the library! This year’s contenders are: 
Butter Honey Pig Bread  
Written by Francesca Ekwuyasi 
Championed by Roger Mooking 
Hench  
Written by Natalie Zina Walschots 
Championed by Paul Sun-Hyung Lee 
Jonny Appleseed  
Written by Joshua Whitehead 
Championed by Devery Jacobs 
The Midnight Bargain      
Written by C. L. Polk 
Championed by Rosey Edeh 
Two Trees Make a Forest  
Written by Jessica J. Lee 
Championed by Scott Helman 
These titles are also available on Overdrive. The electronic loans holds list is currently long 
but the more holds they get, the more likely additional budget would kick in to purchase 
extra copies.   
Shellie and Amber have a friendly challenge to see who can choose the most titles from the 
longlist that make it in to the contenders.  This year Amber won with three but Shellie held 
her own with two! The Midnight Bargain and Jonny Appleseed were on Amber’s list, Butter 
Honey Pig Bread were chosen by both and Shellie also chose Two Trees Make a Forest. We 
also challenge each other to read all 5 books before and try to pick the year’s winner… are 
you up for the challenge? 
Overdrive Merged with RBDigital, additional update information: RBDigital’s eBook, 
audiobook and magazine collections have been now all been transferred to Overdrive.  This 
means you can now access magazines through the Overdrive and Libby apps.  RBDigital is 
still supporting eMagazines and IndieFlix but you need to transfer over to Libby or Over-
drive, to avoid a service disruption come the end of March.  
Overdrive Collection Boost: NELF (North East Library Federation) has approved a 
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 budget to supplement the collection provincially organized Library2Go collection on Over-
drive.  This budget allocation impacts all seven member libraries here in the north east!  The 
Federation Manager will review the NELF holds list monthly and purchase copies exclusively 
for our NELF patrons, thus decreasing the wait time for our members.  This means that 
items that currently have a 6 month hold could be reduced to 15 weeks or even down to an 
immediate hold as soon as NELF makes a purchase! The purchase plan moving forward is to 
add titles once a month based on a predetermined threshold within the system.  This will not 
impact all 6 month holds, only those that reach a certain threshold for NELF library patrons.  
So, with this news, patrons should hold lower uncertainties to place a hold if the wait list is 
long… it may not be as long of a wait as it seems! 
Shellie Howard, Program Librarian 
I hope everyone is doing well and staying safe and healthy.  As we are still dealing with 
COVID restrictions, we are unable to do in person programs but the Craft Packages will 
continue.  Information about the packages is always posted on our Facebook page, detailing 
what is in the package on the day the package is ready for each age group.  Please continue to 
send pictures of what you made, I enjoy seeing them.  Thank you all again.  
Story Time: Craft Packages are ready for pickup by March 2nd, 16th and 30th.   
After School Club: Craft Packages are ready for pickup by March 3rd, 17th and 31st.   
Tween/Teen Clubs: Craft packages are ready for pickup March 4th and March 18th.  
As always if anyone is interested in Zoom sessions please contact me at the library 250-783-
9414 or by email hlibrary@pris.ca. 
Nancy Smith, ILL Librarian & Bookkeeper 
Interlibrary Loans: Did you know that libraries have the right to refuse an ILL based on the 
general condition of the loan? This allows libraries to ensure that an item is not further dam-
aged by shipping and handling, thus ensuring their item will last for more local loans.  Please 
keep this in mind when placing an order, since it may take more time to bring in an item due 
to popularity, age or condition of the item.  Please contact our staff for a tutorial on how to 
place holds through your online library account, to sign up for your own library card, or to 
simply place a hold or ILL. 

 “Did it Matter? The past couldn’t be 
changed. I glanced down at the paper 

again. But the Future – that was a differ-
ent story.”  

 ― Sarah Monzon, Molly 
New Christian Fiction series in Adult 

Fiction 

 

Healthy 
wishes from 
the HHPL 
staff ! We 

hope to see 
you all soon! 

mailto:hlibrary@pris.ca
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The Hudson’s Hope Figure Skating Carnival will be looking a bit 
different this year. Please join us on Facebook for our virtual 
skating carnival as our skaters present “Saturday Night at the 
Movies!” We will be posting the videos to the group on Saturday, 
March 13th! We would love for you to come watch then and 
“cheer” by posting comments on their videos! The skaters are also 
selling raffle and 50/50 tickets! We have some amazing prizes 
from our supporting businesses! Be sure to snag a few tickets. 
The draws will take place live on FB on Saturday, March 13th at 
7:00 pm! 
 
Facebook Link: https://www.facebook.com/groups/469688477373483
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ICBC COVID-19 REBATE 
ICBC is providing a rebate to customers due to fewer crashes and lower costs dur-
ing the early months of the COVID-19 pandemic; specifically, to customers who 
had an active policy from April 1, 2020 to Sept. 30, 2020. 
 

The rebate will be a portion of the premium customers paid for coverage during 
that time period. The rebate will vary from customer to customer depending on the 
cost of their policy and other factors; however, the average rebate will be approxi-
mately $190. Rebate cheques will begin being sent to customers mid-March.  Most 
customers will receive one cheque that incorporates rebate amounts for all policies 
in their name. It is estimated that about 2.86 million ICBC customers will receive a 
rebate. Be sure to watch for yours in the mail! 
 

ENHANCED CARE REFUND 
When Enhanced Care comes into effect on May 1, 2021 you will receive a one-
time, pro-rated refund for the difference between the old and new rates for what-
ever length of time remains on your current insurance policy beyond May 1, 2021. 
Your potential refund amount will depend on your renewal date and how many 
months of your current insurance policy extends beyond May 1. 
 

If you are eligible, the refund will be automatically generated. You will be refunded 
based on how you purchased your original insurance policy. This could include a 
refund to your credit card, an adjustment to your payment plan or via cheque or 
direct deposit. However your refund is issued, you will receive a letter detailing 
how your refund was calculated. ICBC will start sending refunds to customers after 
May 1st. The goal is to have the majority of the refunds issued by the end of July 
2021. 
 

INSURANCE ESTIMATOR 
The Insurance Estimator is a premium estimation tool on icbc.com that allows cus-
tomers to get an estimate of their insurance. You can change drivers and coverages 
to get an estimate before you visit your broker to renew. It also helps customers to 
better understand their savings and refund under Enhanced Care. 
 

To access this tool, go to icbc.com and search for Insurance Estimator. You will 
need your BC driver’s license number, your BCDL serial number (the # under the 
bar code on the back of your license) and your active plate number. Go on and 
give it a try! It’s always great to see how much you will save on your next renewal!  
 

EMAIL SIGN-UP 
ICBC is now collecting customer email addresses to offer our customer more ser-
vices online in the near future. We anticipate to start sending customers emails on 
our services (like reporting a claim online) as well as marketing and promotional 
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- 25 LBS BEEF BOX -  
- 25 LBS BURGER BOX -  

- 50 LBS FAMILY BEEF BOX -  
 

- BY THE POUND -  
BEEF SAUSAGE  
SOUP BONES  
BEEF LIVER  

- LEAN GROUND BEEF -  
- STEWING BEEF -  

- SHORT RIBS  -  
 

- CHUCK ROAST -  
- ROUND ROAST -  
- BARON ROAST -  

- CROSS RIB ROAST -  
- SIRLOIN TIP ROAST -  

- ROUND STEAK -  
- CHUCK STEAK -  
- BLADE STEAK - 

  

- PRIME STEAKS -  
- T-BONE STEAK -  

- RIB STEAK -  
- SIRLOIN STEAK - 

- TENDERLOIN STEAK -  

CALL ANGIE AT 250-783-9455 OR 250-262-7996 TO ORDER!  

GOVERNMENT INSPECTED & PROFESSIONALLY WRAPPED  

communications such as the upcoming Enhanced Care changes, road safety cam-
paigns and renewal reminders in the future. It is not mandatory to provide your 
email address to ICBC. If you do decide to provide your email, you can give it to 
your Broker the next time you visit an office for your renewal. 
 

DIRECT DEPOSIT 
ICBC is collecting banking information to communicate more conveniently with cus-
tomers in the future, including reducing the need for cheque refunds. This is part of 
ICBC's continued expansion to provide more digital services for customers to make 
things easier and more convenient. You do not need to provide a blank cheque or 
direct deposit letter to have your banking information entered into the system. You 
can provide banking information by showing a blank cheque, pre-authorized debit 
form, a bank statement, information from an online banking app or written or ver-
bally provided bank info. We do not have to retain this information in our office.  
ICBC will deposit a one-time $0.01 fund into the bank account information provid-
ed to confirm that it is a valid bank account. 

 

Watch for more information coming soon regarding Enhanced Care Coverage  
and how it will benefit You! 

 

For questions regarding any of these new services, call Johanna at the  
District Office (250) 783-9901. 
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(250) 783-1076  

century21nicolegilliss  

Nicole Gilliss Century 21 Energy Realty  

 

     NEW PRICE $95,000  
2 bedrooms 1 Bath 1 Den                      

 

Perfect little starter home or forever 
home. With the tiny home craze this 
should be a hit! Two bedrooms plus 
den, one bath - recently renovated. 
Large living room, eat in Kitchen  

with new flooring. Foyer porch is big 
with laundry and room for  

storage. Very cute home with curb 
appeal. It's all ready for you!! 

NEW PRICE RE-LISTED   
2 BEDROOMS 1 BATH 

 

This well maintained, cute, tidy, and 
clean log home feels like a quaint cabin. 
The well utilized space makes this 900 

square foot two-bedroom, one-bath 
home big enough for  

two or a small family. The outdoor living 
spaces are great: large deck, covered 

front porch, and evergreens provide pri-
vacy. Large backyard, fully fenced. A 

bonus is the man a cave "shop" space at 
the rear of the house. Wired and heated. 

Crawl space is easily accessed.  
It is dry and poly wrapped.  

The open crawl space and log home fea-
ture allows a buyer to truly see what 

they're buying. This home is a good buy 
and it's zoned commercial!! 
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Call Lanna Tucker For A Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly  Service Guaranteed! 

Plus a Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 

lannatuckerprec 

Lanna Tucker 
Personal Real  Estate Corporation 

Cell : 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

Lanna Tucker -PREC 

Call and Book Today ! 

9807 Fredette Ave 
$125,000.00 

9910 Adams St 

$79,900.00 

MLS Pending  

 10105 Arena Rd 
$549,000.00 

10101 MacDougall   
$209,900.00 

MLS R2536773 

Get your ‘FREE’ Market Evaluation ! 

RE/MAX Action Realty Inc. 

9003 Taylor Ave 
$189,900.00 

MLS R2456182 

10118 MacDougall  
$179,900.00 

Let’s get your place LISTED and SOLD ! 

9525 Matt Boe 

Ave 

21006 Tomkins Rd   
$199,900.00 

11141 Beattie Dr  
$299,900.00 

MLS R2511397 

SOLD 
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling  

 

 We Pride Ourselves 
On  

Customer Satisfaction 
 

 
Dennis Beattie email: outfiter@pris.ca 

                 Cell 250-783-0952    

 

 

 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

-Industrial Snow Plowing        -Facility Janitorial 
-Lease & Road Construction         -Construction Cleanup 
-Aggregate Sales &Trucking         -Landscaping  Services 
-Road Maintenance                           -Custom Fencing        

“REPUTATION THAT MOVES THE GROUND” since 2000                                                                

C# 250.783.0608 



March 2021 37 The Bulletin 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

T-SHIRTS 

COOZIES  

BALL CAPS  

TOUQUES 
 

 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  
 

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteave@gmail.com 
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SOLUTION 

Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

Open Monday to Friday 
& Select Saturdays 

 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

 
 

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 

FEBRUARY   
Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store

Thrift Store Hours   
Tuesday to Saturday 

1:00pm to 4:00pm 
 

These hours are subject to change. 
Please call or check your PSA’s for 

updates. Bag days are the last  
Friday & Saturday of every Month. 
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St. Peter’s Church 
Shared Ministry 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-0855 

There will be  
no Sunday Worship  

until further notice  
 

“May God Keep You Safe” 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

Pastor Luke Hughes-Bunger 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      778-204-0102 
hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  

Hhbf.ca 
 

Sunday Worship at 10:30am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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Hudson’s Hope Elem-Secondary School ... 250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Dawson Road Maintenance Head Office 250-262-2600 
John Cantlon Foreman Satellite Office 778-715-3917 
Caribou Road Service…………………… 250-788-2407 
 
Library ……………………………………..……250-783-9414 

Tuesday … 12:00pm-5:00pm 
Wednesday … 12:00pm-5:00pm 

Thursday … 1:00pm-6:00pm 
Friday … 1:00am-4:00pm  

Saturday … 12:00pm-4:00pm  
Sundays/Mondays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed 

 

Liquor Store …………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday……..…10:30am–6:00pm 

Closed for lunch from 1- 2pm. Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop ……….………….. 250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday … 9:00am-4:30pm 

Fax: … 250-783-5770 
Email: … hhmuseum@pris.ca 

 

New Horizons ………………   Esther @250-783-9184 
                                  or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Post Office ……………………...……..…… 250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday … 8:30am-5:00pm                                        

Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday … 9:00am-12:00pm 

 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages ........... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights …………...................... 250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Store ………….………………………. 250-783-9211 
Tuesday …………………….… 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Wednesday …………………. 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Thursday ……….……………  1:00pm-4:00pm 
Friday ………………………... 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Saturday …………………….  1:00pm-4:00pm 

Bag days are the last Friday & Saturday of each Month. 

 

Transfer Station ……………...…………  250-783-5608 
Hours: Wednesday-Sunday … 11:00am-7:00pm 

Monday & Tuesdays … Closed  
 

Wildflowers Child Care …………...… 250-793-3796 
Multi-age family daycare and enrichment program 

Hours: Monday-Friday ...7:00am-5:30pm 
Email: wildflowers-childcare@outlook.com 
https://wildflowerschildcare.wordpress.com 

 
 

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                      9-1-1 
RCMP Non Emergency  ……..….250-783-5241 
Avalanche Information .......…1-800-667-1105 
 

Community Hall 
 

Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment 
can be arranged at the time of booking. 
Community Club Hall Kitchen Joan 250-783-8756 
                             Stephanie 250-783-0959 
District Of Hudson’s Hope 
 

Monday to Friday (Office)  … 8:30am - 4:30pm  
Holidays ……….……………………………………..Closed 
Office……………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax……………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………….………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena (Scheduled hours–seasonal) …… 250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer…………….  250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours-seasonal)     250-783-9154 
Special Events …………...………….   250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours-seasonal)….………. 250-783-9913 
 

Government  
 

Bob Zimmer, MP …………………... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North ………… 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ……… 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District . 1-800-670-7773 
TD for the Deaf ………………..…… 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information…………………1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information…………  1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre  ………………….…..….250-783-9991 
Fax..……………………………………......250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy ………..……………………. 250-783-9947 
Monday to Friday .… 9:00am-4:30pm 

Closed for Lunch from 12:15pm-1:15pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ……….…………………..……………...811 
Public Health Office …………………250-783-5221 
Mental Health Crisis Line …..  1-877-442-2828 
DRIVE BC .…………...……………… 1-800-550-4997 
Drive BC Website …………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS-24 Hr Emergency .1-800-663-7867 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarket-
ers call TELUS at ……..………………..…...310-1000 
 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


